

From day one.

2827 Fort Missoula Road Missoula, MT 59804 TEL (406) 728-4100 www.communitymed.org

June 23, 2015

R. Rick Munoz Health Physicist Region IV- Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 1600 E. Lamar Blvd Arlington, TX 76011-4511

RE: RAM License # 25-18361-01

Dear Mr. Munoz,

Thank you for your recent visit on June 16, 2015. During the inspection of our facility, you discovered that the annual calibration had not been performed on the Sun wipe test counter that is located in the Montana Heart Center and used for checking in packages and performing weekly wipe tests. Thank you for your observations and comments.

We have decided to remove the Sun wipe test counter from service as of June 19, 2015. As an alternative process, we will count wipes from incoming packages and the weekly wipe tests on the AtomLab 950 well counter that is located in the nuclear medicine department. We believe this process will ensure compliance with instrument calibration requirements and meet NRC regulatory requirements.

Sincerely,

Kimberly R. Ryan-O'Hara, CNMT, RT(N)

King RRyn

Manager and Clinical Informatacist, Diagnostic Imaging